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Kenrick Faculty Plays Large Part in Development 
of Permanent Diaconate and Paul VI 

Dr. John Gresham 
is one of several Ken-
rick faculty members 
who go above and be-
yond the call of duty. 
Together with fellow 
seminary and Paul VI 
Institute faculty mem-
bers Fr. Damien 
Dougherty, OFM, Fr. 
Gregory Lockwood, 
Fr. Lawrence Bren-
nan, Fr. C. Eugene 
Morris, and Fr. Mi-
chael Witt, Dr. 

Gresham instructs the 
Catholic laity of the Arch-
diocese of St. Louis for 
the purpose of obtaining 
catechetical certification 
and their own spiritual and 
intellectual edification. 
     “The level of training 
among the Kenrick faculty 
and what we are able to 
provide to the laity of the 
Archdiocese is a blessing 
for everyone involved,” 
said Dr. Gresham. 

                         (Faculty, cont. on pg. 4) 
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“Training men for the 
priesthood for over 100 

years.” 
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The Herald 

By John Straatmann, 
Third Year, Cardinal 
Glennon College, Arch-
diocese of St. Louis 
 

On Saturday, May 
28, 2005, Archbishop Ray-
mond Burke ordained to the 
Order of Priesthood Father 
Gerald Blessing in a joyous 
ceremony at the St. Louis 
Cathedral Basilica. 

In attendance were fam-
ily and friends of Father 
Blessing, as well as priests, 
deacons, and men and 
women religious of the 
Archdiocese of St. Louis. 
Seminarians were also in at-
tendance at the ceremony. 

Many seminarians com-

Mission Statement 
 

   Kenrick-Glennon Seminary is a 
community of faith, formation, 
and learning, located in the Arch-
diocese of St. Louis, preparing 
men for the Roman Catholic 
priesthood of Jesus Christ. 

   Under the guidance of the Holy 
Spirit and to the praise of God the 
Father, we cultivate the human, 
spiritual, intellectual, and pastoral 
gifts of candidates for the dioce-
san ministry. 

   To this end, we commit our-
selves to a responsible and effec-
tive stewardship of resources, 
carrying on our recognized tradi-
tion of service to the Church. 

mented that the most moving 
part of the Ordination Rite 
was the Laying on of Hands 
by the Archbishop and other 
priests who were present. 
     Last year, Father Tim 
Henderson was ordained to 
the priesthood. Next year, 
God-willing, four transi-
tional deacons will be or-
dained to the priesthood. 
They include Deacons Chris-
topher Dunlap, Christopher 
Martin, Nicholas Muenks, 
and Aaron Nord. 
     Other Kenrick-Glennon 
seminarian ordinations, min-
istries, and graduations in-
clude: 

                          (Ordained, cont. on pg. 6) 

Archbishop Raymond Burke 
ordains Gerald Blessing a 
priest for the Archdiocese of 
St. Louis on May 28 at the 
Cathedral Basilica. (Mark 
Kempf) 

Dr. John Gresham instructs two Paul 
VI students in the Seminary’s Souvay 
Library. 

The Seminary Rejoices With 
the Church Following the Elec-
tion of Pope Benedict XVI 
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Pictures from Second Semester, Academic Year 2004-05 

(left) Pre-Theologian D. Michael Bauer entertains in two different 
styles: rocking the house solo and (right) as a member of a traditional 
choir during a February performance of “Couch Potatoes,” Kenrick-
Glennon Seminary’s annual seminarian variety show. (Chris Rossman) 

Second Year seminarians Brian Heck-
tor (second from left) of the Archdio-
cese of St. Louis and Robert Favazza 
(right, Memphis) instruct and entertain 
during the seminary’s annual “Prophets 
Day” event in May. 

Seminarians and faculty await the announce-
ment of the newly-elected Holy Father, Pope 
Benedict XVI, on April 19. 

March 10: Archbishop Raymond 
L. Burke (left) discusses arche-
ology and more over dinner with 
2005 Peter Richard Kenrick Lec-
turer Rev. Joseph A. Fitzmyer, 
S.J. Fr. Fitzmyer lectured on the 
topic of the James Ossuary later 
that evening. (Chris Rossman) 

April: Fourth Year Theologian 
Andrew Sohm (Omaha) 
works out on new equipment 
made possible by funds 
raised via Convivium 2004. 

Auction Items Needed for November 5th Convivium 
On Saturday, November 5, the seminary will host its 

thirteenth annual dinner auction, Convivium. Convivium 
is the seminary’s annual opportunity to feast together 
with our friends, new and familiar, who continue to sup-
port us with their generosity and prayers. Proceeds from 
this event are used to assist our seminarians in many dif-
ferent ways. Convivium 2004 raised over $100,000 and 
helped to provide new exercise equipment for the benefit 
of the seminarians’ health and wellness needs. 

The Convivium 2005 committee is currently seeking 
items for the auction. New items, almost new items, fur-
niture in good condition, themed baskets, gift certificates 
(for restaurants, stores, events, services), handmade 
items, and items big and small are most welcome. 

If you have questions or would like to donate an item 
to Convivium 2005, please call Gina Scherer in the De-
velopment Office at 314-792-6119  

Thank you for your continued support! 
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Alumni Reflections 
Kenrick-Glennon Seminary is blessed with generous alumni who donate their treasure to 

their Alma Mater and provide for the various needs of the seminary. The Herald asked these 

Kenrick alumni: “Why do you give back to Kenrick-Glennon Seminary?” 

Rev. John Arthur Orr / Ordination Class of 2001, Diocese of Knoxville, Tennessee / Spiri-

tual Director at Knoxville Catholic High School 
 

“When I was a seminarian at Kenrick, the good people of the Archdiocese of St. Louis and oth-
ers were so generous to me and my fellow seminarians. These people provided for our every 
need as we discerned our callings to the priesthood. The small amount I am able to give to the 
seminary is my way of giving back to the people who provided for me, and helping to ensure 
that the people of the Archdiocese of St. Louis and those dioceses throughout the Midwest have 
priests to serve them for years to come. For so many years I was on the receiving end of these 
special benefactors. My giving to the seminary is my gift to them. It’s not much, but it’s what I 
can give. I wouldn’t be a priest without Kenrick.” 

Rev. F. Joseph Reilly / Ordination Class of 1958, Archdiocese of St. Louis / Pastor, Sts. 

Philip and James Parish, River aux Vases, Ste. Genevieve 
 

“I give to the seminary because it’s the right thing to do. I received an excellent education 
through the St. Louis seminary system and I have a tremendous amount of gratitude for the won-
derful job my professors did and for the formation I received from everyone in the seminary at 
that time. The seminary has a way of fostering a good spirit among its seminarians, those men 
who will become priests following their discernment at Kenrick-Glennon. I am grateful for that 
spirit that was imparted to me during my time at the seminary. It remains with me to this day.” 

Rev. Alex R. Anderson / Ordination Class of 1975, Archdiocese of St. Louis / Pastor, Most 

Sacred Heart Parish, Eureka 
 

“I give to the seminary because it was a good place when I was there and I assume it still is 
today. I try to foster this same attitude among the parishioners at Sacred Heart. At the moment, 
our parish has two seminarians at Kenrick-Glennon, Deacon Nicholas Muenks (Theology IV) 
and Greg Hitschler (Sophomore, Cardinal Glennon College). Our parish is very generous to 
these two men, giving each of them $250 a month for their personal needs—books, an 
occasional meal or a movie—and both Nick and Greg are very active at Sacred Heart, sharing 
their discernment process with everyone in the parish. The relationship between our parishioners 
and their seminarians is a special bond and it’s my hope that this bond helps to support these 
men throughout their formation at the seminary.” 

 

Rev. Msgr. Richard J. Lubeley / Ordination Class of 1949, Archdiocese of St. Louis / Retired, 

in Residence at Mary Queen of Peace Parish, Webster Groves 
 

“I give to Kenrick-Glennon Seminary because I was asked. I recently had lunch with the President-
Rector of the Seminary, Monsignor [Ted] Wojcicki, and a faculty member, Fr. [James] Ramacciotti. 
At this lunch, Monsignor explained to me the operating costs of the seminary and the fact that 
nearly all of the seminary’s revenue came from individual donors. After I was made aware of this 
need, I had no problem giving back to the institution that gave so much to me. The seminary is a 
good cause and should be thought of more often when people are looking to give to a worthy arm of 
the Archdiocese of St. Louis.” 

Ordination Photo 



Fr. C. Eugene Morris, Assis-
tant Professor of Sacramental 
Theology, had the opportunity 
to provide commentary during 
the papal events of April 2005. 
On local news (NBC affiliate 
Channel 5) and on MSNBC, 

Fr. Morris offered theological background 
and personal reflections before, during, 
and after the funeral of John Paul II as 
well as before and after the conclave that 
elected Pope Benedict XVI. 

 

Kenrick-Glennon Seminary 

bids a fond farewell to Fr. 
John F. Clark, CM, Profes-
sor of Homiletics from 1983-
1987 and 1995-2005. Fr. 
Clark continues to serve as 
the Provincial Director of the 

Daughters of Charity and has just recently 
accepted the position of Spiritual Advisor 
for the Midwest Region of the Society of 
St. Vincent de Paul in the United States. 

“Congratulations to Fr. Clark for the 
confidence his provincial has expressed in 
him in giving him significant additional 
duties,” said Msgr. Ted Wojcicki, the 

 

In the December 2004 is-
sue of “Choice: Current 
Reviews for Academic Li-

braries,” Dr. John 
Gresham, Professor of 
Systematic Theology, Ken-
rick-Glennon Seminary / 

Paul VI Institute, reviewed Internet sites 
for accessing the Vatican II Documents. 
Dr. Gresham had two more reviews pub-
lished in the May issue of “Choice”: 
World Christian Database (Internet Re-
source) and Christian Community in 
History volume one by Roger Haight. In 
addition to the courses Dr. Gresham 
taught for Kenrick-Glennon Seminary 
this past academic year, he also taught 
courses in Christology, Ecclesiology, 
and Johannine Literature for the St. 
Louis Archdiocese Permanent Diaconate 
program; Theological Research for the 
Permanent Diaconate program at Quincy 
University, Illinois; Catechism I: Catho-
lic Doctrine for Paul VI Institute, and 
Ecclesiology for the Carmelite Sisters of 
the Divine Heart of Jesus. 

 

Faculty News and Notes 
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seminary’s President-Rector. “We will 
miss his contribution to the mission of 
the seminary. Consistently I hear lauda-
tory comments about the preaching of 
our newly ordained priests; such compe-
tence among these priests is due in large 
measure to the successful efforts of Fr. 
Clark over the years. We are looking for 
an opportunity when he might visit this 
fall so we can celebrate with him a Mass 
of Thanksgiving for his many years of 
faithful service. We wish him abundant 
blessings as he assumes his new respon-
sibilities.” 

 

Sebastian Mahfood, Asst. 
Professor of Intercultural 
Studies, collaborated on the 
publication of a book chap-
ter: Olliges, Ralph, Sebastian 
Mahfood, Roy Tamashiro. 
“Chapter 4: From Talking At 
You to Talking With You: 

Reshaping PowerPoint for Interactive 
Learning.” Integrating Technology in 
Higher Education. Ed. by M.O. Thiruna-
rayanan and Aixa Perez-Prado. Lanham, 
MD: University Press of America, 2005. 
On May 8, Sebastian and his wife 
Stephanie had their son Alexander Sebas-

(News and Notes, cont. on pg. 6) 

(Faculty, cont. from pg. 1) 
 

The Paul VI Institute was created 
in response to the Vatican II Council, 
and exists to form laity (though dea-
cons and religious take classes as 
well) in the areas of faith and pro-
vide a uniform program of catechet-
ical certification for those lay people 
teaching in Catholic elementary 
schools or Parish School of Religion 
programs. Dr. Gresham singles out 
Fr. Edward Richard, MS, with the 
assistance of Kenrick faculty mem-
ber Fr. Donald Henke, as providing 
direction for the Paul VI Institute. 

Kenrick faculty members also 
instruct those men (and their spouses) 
in the Permanent Diaconate program. 
Faculty involved in this endeavor in-
clude Dr. Gresham, Fr. Morris, Fr. 

Witt, Fr. Richard, Fr. Henke, Dr. 
Anne Marie Kitz, Fr. John Paul Heil, 
Fr. James Ramacciotti, Fr. Lawrence 
Brennan, Dr. Susanne Harvath, and 
Fr. John Clark, CM. (Fr. Dougherty 

served as an instructor until last sum-
mer.) Former Kenrick faculty mem-
ber the Very Reverend James E. 
Swift, CM, currently the Provincial 
of the Midwest Region of the Con-
gregation of the Mission (The Vin-
centians), provided the vision for 
the Kenrick faculty’s involvement 
with the Permanent Diaconate Pro-
gram for the Archdiocese of St. 
Louis. 

“The Diaconate Program is im-
mensely grateful for the support of 
the Kenrick faculty,” said Rev. Mr. 
Gerry Quinn, Director of Forma-
tion for the Office of the Diaconate. 
“The President-Rector of the semi-
nary, Monsignor [Ted] Wojcicki, is 
very generous in sharing the semi-
nary’s facilities when they are 
needed for our training purposes.” 

Dr. Susanne Harvath of the Kenrick fac-
ulty teaches a Pastoral Practice class to 
a group of deacons in training and their 
spouses. Dr. Harvath also serves as a 
member of the formation team for the Of-
fice of the Diaconate. 



Seminarian Spotlight 

Summer can be a wonderful time to catch up on all that reading you’ve been 

meaning get to. So, for your reading pleasure and spiritual edification, the fol-

lowing Kenrick-Glennon seminarians have a few titles they’d like to recommend. 

Anthony Podesta, Fourth Year, Cardinal Glennon College / Archdiocese of St. Louis / Home 

Parish: St. Joseph, Apple Creek 
 

“One of my favorite books for spiritual reading is Story of a Soul by Saint Therese of Lisieux. 
This book gave me an introduction to the spiritual life, as well as fostering a devotion to now one 
of my favorite saints. Through a description of her struggles, Saint Therese makes herself tangible 
to the reader. Her ‘Little Way’ has taught me many lessons which have helped me in my seminary 
formation. I would recommend this book to anyone looking for a good beginning point in the 
spiritual life.” 

Adrian Gandhi, Theology II / Diocese of Springfield in Illinois / Home Parish: St. Agnes, Springfield, IL 
 

“I recommend The Screwtape Letters by C.S. Lewis. This classic work is a funny and imagina-
tive peek into the correspondence between two devils, Screwtape to his nephew Wormwood. The 
wiser devil corrects his apprentice tempter on how to correctly steer souls off the path of the 
straight and narrow while at the same time preventing influences that could bring them back into 
the hands of the ‘enemy.’ Methods of temptation change and progress like everything else and 
need to be constantly updated to continue to be effectively seductive. This work is an excellent 
illustration of how the devil thinks and operates, presenting many situations to which one can 
easily relate and observe in modern society, helping us call to mind influences and decisions in 
our own lives that lead us away from God.” 

Scott Hastings, Theology II /Archdiocese of Omaha, Nebraska / Home Parish: St. Wences-

laus, Omaha, NE 
 

“The summertime is great for catching up on some of the less academic and formal spiritual writ-
ers. I am looking forward to reading Fulton Sheen’s The Priest Is Not His Own, as well as reread-
ing G.K. Chesterton’s renowned The Everlasting Man. Chesterton will be a true pleasure, as he so 
capably articulates both what it is to be a well-reasoned Catholic in a non-Catholic world, as well 
as the great splendor of the Incarnation of Christ, all with his characteristic wit and nearly unpar-
alleled grasp of the Catholic ethos. This summer will likewise be a great time to become more fa-
miliar with the writings of Benedict XVI.” 

 

Michael Houser, Pastoral Internship / Archdiocese of St. Louis / Home Parish: Ascension, 

Chesterfield 
 

“The election of Cardinal Ratzinger as Pope Benedict XVI was one of the most exciting and his-
toric events of my life as a Catholic. So I can’t think of anything better to do this summer than get 
better acquainted with our new shepherd. I hope, among other things, to read his memoirs, Mile-
stones, which describe Joseph Ratzinger’s life from his birth in 1927 till he became Archbishop of 
Munich in 1977. I have always been impressed by the depth of knowledge and clarity of thought in 
the works of Ratzinger that I’ve read; and I look forward to getting more of it in his papal teach-
ings!” 

Page 5 Summer 2005 
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(News and Notes, cont. from pg. 4) 

tian Mahfood baptized in the seminary’s 
St. Joseph Chapel by Fr. Ed Richard, the 
seminary’s Dean of Students. (See bap-
tismal picture, right.) 

 

On March 15, Fr. Jack 
Hunthausen, S.J., Director 
of Spiritual Formation, gave 
a talk on the passion of 
Christ (not the film) to a 
group in the “Bridges” pro-
gram. “Bridges” is a pro-

gram of presenting the Spiritual Exer-
cises of St. Ignatius of Loyola to those 
who cannot make the 30-day retreat as 
such, but spread it over an eight- to nine-

month period. Father Hunthausen 
repeated the presentation to another 
group in the program on March 16. 

On March 2, Fr. Hunthausen 
gave a Day of Recollection to the 
residents of St. Joseph Apartments, 
located on the former Kenrick Semi-
nary property. Since last September, 
Father has been celebrating Mass 
there for the residents several morn-
ings each week. 

On April 15-17 Fr. Paul Roths-
child, Assistant to the Dean of Stu-
dents, and Fr. Hunthausen will be 
accompanying the three Pre-
Theologians on a White House re-
treat for a weekend of recollection. 

Alexander Sebastian Mahfood is welcomed 
into the Catholic Church through the sacrament 
of Baptism on May 8, 2005. 

(Ordained, cont. from pg. 1) 
 

Sacred Order of the Priesthood  

Gerald Joseph Blessing, St. Louis 
Ernest Ndubuisi Ogugua, Omaha 
Andrew Leon Sohm, Omaha 
Michael John Swanton, Omaha 
Paul Charles Eberle, Bismarck 
John Paul Gardner, Bismarck 
Philip Evan Niekamp, Jefferson City 
Christopher Weldon, Lafayette 
Richard Joey Kaump, Jr., Memphis 
Dana Robert Christensen, Sioux Falls 
Michael Brian Haag, Springfield in Illi-
nois 
Joseph Theodore Havrilka, Springfield in 
Illinois 
Daniel Lee Willenborg, Springfield in 
Illinois 
Brother Peter Sirangelo, S.M.P., Spring-
field-Cape Girardeau 
 

Sacred Order of the Diaconate  

Christopher Joseph Dunlap, St. Louis 
Christopher Michael Martin, St. Louis 
Nicholas Jacob Muenks, St. Louis 
Aaron Paul Nord, St. Louis 
Br. Christopher Ngozi Onuoha, Omaha 
Br. Francis Dominic Valerio, Omaha 
Mark Carl Neal, Des Moines 
Joseph Frederick Pins, Des Moines 
Benjamin Peterson Bradshaw, Memphis 
Dennis Michael Morrissy, Rockford in 
Illinois 
Andrew Todd Skrobutt, Rockford in Illi-
nois 
Kyle James Hill, Springfield-Cape 
Girardeau 

The Ministry of Acolyte  
Brian Edwin Hecktor, St. Louis 
Michael Joseph Houser, St. Louis 
Christopher John Rossman , Kansas City 
in Kansas 
Daniel Joseph Beneventi, Des Moines 
Jason Andrew Kurth, Des Moines 
Kevin Alvaro Muniz, Springfield in 
Illinois 
Brother Augustine Dominic Ibok, 
Springfield-Cape Girardeau 
 

Candidacy for Holy Orders 

Eric Jeffrey Kunz, St. Louis 
Edward George Nemeth, St. Louis 
Kevin Michael Schroeder, St. Louis 
Scott Andrew Hastings, Omaha 
Andrew James Schmidt, Bismarck 
Nathan August Veltrop, Jefferson City 
Matthew Michael DeBlock, Rockford in 
Illinois 
Adrian Yousuf Gandhi, Springfield in 
Illinois 
 

Cardinal Glennon College, Class of 

2005 

John Walter Mayo, St. Louis 
Jordan Emmanuel Gongora, Belize 
Ricardo Sedacy, Belize 
 

Additional College Notes 

College seminarians Donald Anstoetter 
and Robert Ryan have been nominated to 
the prestigious Theodore B. Basselin 
Program at The Catholic University of 
America in Washington, D.C. The Bas-
selin Program is a full three-year scholar-
ship awarded to seminarians who have 

completed two years of undergraduate 
study and have achieved a superior level 
of academic performance. The program 
leads to a B.A. and M.A. in philosophy. 
Donald, who graduated from John F. 
Kennedy Catholic High School, is a 
member of St. Joseph Parish, Manches-
ter. Robert, who graduated from St. 
Louis University High School, is a mem-
ber of Queen of All Saints Parish. Con-
gratulations to both of these seminarians! 

David Skillman, a seminarian for the 
Archdiocese of St. Louis who will be 
entering Kenrick School of Theology in 
the fall, recently completed his three 
years of study as a Basselin scholar at 
Catholic University, with a licentiate 
(master’s degree) in philosophy. Con-
gratulations to David, a graduate of St. 
John the Baptist High School and a mem-
ber of Our Lady of Sorrows Parish. 

With Archbishop Raymond L. Burke, the 
Cardinal Glennon College Graduating 
Class of 2005: (from left) Jordan 
Gongora, John Mayo, and Ricardo Se-
dacy. (Jeff Geerling) 
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By Gregory Hitschler, Second 
Year, Cardinal Glennon Col-
lege, Archdiocese of St. Louis 
 

It was all I could think 
about on the bus…what am 
I going to say? What is he 
going to ask me? What 

should I wear ? (not really) Will he be 
as tired as I am? (really) 

On January 24, 2005, while travel-
ing back to St. Louis from Washington, 
D.C., where the seminary community 
had participated in the annual 
March for Life, some of these 
questions popped into my 
mind as I nervously antici-
pated my walk with 
Archbishop Raymond L. 
Burke the following day, 
sounding to myself like an 
anxious high-schooler waiting 
for a prom date. Archbishop 
Burke has made it a point to 
walk with each of his St. 
Louis seminarians in an effort 
to better know his future 
priests. 

At 4:30 in the afternoon 
the next day, the kindly Sister 
who greeted me at the en-
trance to the Archbishop’s 
residence and led me to the 
parlor immediately put me at 
ease. The biggest surprise 
when the Archbishop walked into the 
room about five minutes later was his 
dress. Never had I seen him dressed in 

anything “simpler” than his cassock, 
mozzetta, and zucchetto outside of a li-
turgical function. Thus, when I saw him 
clad in a jacket, slacks, and a cap, I was 
quite taken aback. However, as always, 
his gentleness and peaceful confidence 
were more than reassuring. And so, our 
walk began… 

We immediately began speaking 
about the March for Life, as it was fresh 
in our minds—the encouraging number 
of youth in attendance and the beauty of 

the church (Holy Ro-
sary Parish) in which 
the Archbishop had 
offered Holy Mass for 
St. Louis pilgrims on 
the morning of the 
march.  
     The topic of our 
conversation then 
moved to our respec-
tive families. The 
Archbishop spoke 
wistfully of the days 
of his youth, growing 
up in Wisconsin on a 
dairy farm with his 
large family. I told 
him about my older 
brothers and sisters 
who are grown and 
have moved away 
from home and about 

my younger brother (whom the 
Archbishop had met on a retreat he had 
hosted for young men contemplating a 

Walk With Archbishop Burke Inspires Seminarian 
call to the priesthood in mid-February at 
Kenrick-Glennon Seminary). 

As we crossed a bridge in Forest 
Park, we noticed some geese strutting 
about on a frozen pond, and the 
Archbishop nonchalantly noted that such 
a scene is ripe for the busy camera of a 
fellow seminarian known to be a shutter-
bug. I was both amused and amazed at 
this statement—amused because it was 
true, and amazed because the 
Archbishop remembered such particulars 
about his seminarians. 

Toward the end of our walk, I asked 
the Archbishop about his episcopal du-
ties. Now, as a seminarian, I thought I 
had a grasp on the term “busy.” How-
ever, this word assumed new meaning as 
the Archbishop spoke of the meetings, 
conferences, pastoral visits, and ceremo-
nies that are part of his schedule, and I 
found myself feeling ever more grateful 
to have such a devoted servant of this 
Archdiocese. 

As we strolled east on Lindell 
Boulevard, back to the Archbishop’s 
residence, I could not help thinking to 
myself: here is a man who is known and 
respected by fellow clergy and lay peo-
ple alike throughout the nation—
perhaps, the world—a man whose cour-
age in living the Gospel and promoting a 
culture of life has brought his face to 
many newspapers and television 
screens—who is walking next to me, 
sincerely interested in my family and my 
life as a seminarian! 

St. Louis seminarian Gregory 
Hitschler during his January 
walk with Archbishop Ray-
mond L. Burke. (Marian 
Brickner) 

Msgr. Kevin Vann Appointed Coadjutor Bishop of the Diocese of Fort Worth 
Msgr. Kevin W. Vann of the Diocese of Springfield, Illi-

nois, has been appointed Coadjutor Bishop-designate of the 
Diocese of Fort Worth, Texas, by Pope Benedict XVI. The 
announcement was made May 17 in Washington, D.C., by 
Archbishop Gabriel Montalvo, apostolic nuncio to the United 
States. 

Msgr. Vann was ordained a priest from Kenrick Seminary 
in 1981 and looks forward to celebrating his twenty-fifth anni-
versary in his new role. 

“It is an honor for me to be one of the first appointments 
of Pope Benedict XVI, whom I very much admire.” 

Bishop-designate Vann will assist Bishop Joseph P. De-

laney in the day to day affairs of the 
diocese following his ordination to 
the episcopate on July 13 in Arling-
ton, Texas. 

Regarding Kenrick Seminary, 
Msgr. Vann had this to say: 
“Professors like Sister Zoe [Glenski] 
and the Vincentians taught me about 
the charism of the Daughters of Char-
ity and St. Vincent de Paul. They taught me to see Christ in the 
poor. Also, my prayer life benefited tremendously from the 
time I spent with the Lord in seminary’s beautiful chapel.” 

Bishop-designate Kevin 
W. Vann. 



Evening Prayer With the Seminarians 

Kenrick-Glennon Seminary invites you to join 
our seminarians for Evening Prayer in the semi-
nary’s Chapel of St. Joseph. Future dates (all 
Sundays, all beginning at 7:30 p.m.) for this 
once-a-month event open to the public include 
September 18, October 16, November 20, Janu-
ary 29, February 26, March 26, and April 30. 
Mark your calendar now. 
 

Alumni Day—Mark Your Calendar! 

The Kenrick Alumni Mass and Dinner are sched-
uled for Wednesday, October 5th. The evening 
will begin with Holy Mass in the Chapel of St. 
Joseph at Kenrick-Glennon Seminary. All alumni 
are invited to attend. Invitations and reply cards 
will be mailed later in the summer. 
 

Seminary Open House: 

Meet Your Priests of Tomorrow...Today  

Kenrick-Glennon Seminary will be hosting its 
second annual Open House on Sunday, October 
16th from 1:00-4:00 P.M. There will be seminar-
ian-guided tours, display tables featuring various 
aspects of seminary life, refreshments, and many 
opportunities to meet the future priests of the 
Archdiocese of St. Louis and Midwest United 
States. 

Coming Events at Kenrick-Glennon 
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W E ’ R E  O N  T H E  W E B !  
W W W . K E N R I C K P A R I S H . C O M  

Are You a Former Seminarian? 
Do You Know Someone Who Is?    

 

Did you attend St. Louis Preparatory High School (North or South), 
Cardinal Glennon College, or Kenrick Seminary? Even though you were 
not ordained, are you grateful for their memories and benefits? If so, we 
would like to hear from you. Kenrick-Glennon Seminary would like to 
include its non-ordained former seminarians in its newsletter mailings 
and invite them to future Seminary events. If you know of someone who 
might be interested in reconnecting with the seminary, please share this 
information with him. 

We sincerely hope you will be able to come to Kenrick-Glennon 
Seminary for future events. (Kenrick-Glennon Seminary is located on 
the old Cardinal Glennon College Campus at 5200 Glennon Drive, one 
block south of Weil Avenue in Shrewsbury.) Please call the seminary’s 
Development Office (314-792-6119) or e-mail John Cleary, the Director 
of Development, at cleary@kenrick.edu if you are interested in receiv-
ing future issues of The Herald and further information regarding semi-
nary events. 

The seminary—be it at the high school, college, pre-theologate or 
theologate levels—is blessed to count you 
among those generous men who offered them-
selves to Jesus Christ and His Church toward 
the vocation of priesthood. Please know that 
you are always welcome at your seminary.  


